## NOVEMBER 9, 2016 GERMAN TOWNSHIP ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES

The Advisory Board Meeting for German Township was called to order at 6:00 P.M. Board members present were Chairman, James Pepple, Secretary, Leta Johnson, Doloris Schosker, and Trustee, Tom McClanahan. Attending were our guest Charles Schosker, James and Ginger Moritz, Sandra Hochstedler, and Tom and Diane Zmyslo.

The Secretary's Report was read. Doloris made a motion to accept the report as read. The motion passed 3-0.

The 4H Club painted the the fence at the Portage Prairie Cemetary. We bought the paint. One or two trees will be taken out. The Cripe Witter Cemetary is okay.

A microwave and a new refrigerator has been added to the small meeting room upstairs. The microwave cost \$89.00.

The Local Department of Finance audited the books from 2010 to 2015.

The German Township Neighborhood Association annual Christman Pot Luck will be December 14th at 6:30 P.M.

Discussion was held concerning the estimates for the sign in front of Center. Plans are being made to remodel the upstairs with paint and wallpaper. There will be no labor charge as Journeyman will be donating their work.

As people from a neighborhood association were waiting for use of the meeting room that we were in, the Advisory Board Meeting adjourned at 6:55 P.M.

Cháirman, James Pepplé 🏾

Doloris Schosker

Secretary, Leta Johnson